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KAREN GORHAM 
SELECTED AS NEXT CHIEF DEPUTY CLERK 

 
 

Dan Lynch, Clerk of Court for the United States District Court for the District of New 
Hampshire, is pleased to announce the appointment of Karen Gorham as the next Chief Deputy 
Clerk. Although Karen will join the clerk’s office staff in April, she will formally succeed Tracy 
Uhrin as the Chief Deputy when Tracy assumes the role of Clerk of Court upon Dan’s retirement 
in March of 2025. 
 
 Karen began her legal career as a prosecutor in California and then moved to New 
Hampshire to work as a prosecutor at the Attorney General’s Office and the Hillsborough 
County Attorney’s Office. Karen was then appointed as the Clerk of the Strafford County 
Superior Court before becoming the Superior Court Administrator for the New Hampshire 
Judicial Branch, a position she has held for the last nine years. While in that position, she 
oversaw the implementation of electronic filing in both civil and criminal cases in the superior 
courts. 
 
 The clerk’s office is excited for Karen to bring her experience in court administration, 
history of successful implementation of court technologies, and innovative problem solving to 
the federal court.  
 
 


